
























































































The South Florida State College Panthers certainly lived up to their No. 18 ranking IN Saturday morning’s Panther 
Invitational. The Panthers hosted their lone home meet of the cross-country season and made short work of the field, 
as all five runners placed in the top six of the four-team meet. 
 
South Florida’s Grace Miller ran away from the field, finishing with a time of 19:59 and she was followed by teammate 
Cali Gumpel, who was second in 20:51. Fellow Panther Julia Soto used a late pass of Pasco-Hernando’s Charlene 
Sanchez to finish third with a time of 20:54. Alexis Armstead was fifth in 21:04 and Savannah Walter placed sixth 
out of 29 runners with a 21:24. 
 
The Panthers had a gap of just 1:25 between Miller and Walter, which is exactly what Panthers coach Krista Schult 
wanted to see. 
 
“They were very close to one another and that’s what’s going to help us,” she said. “At our intersquad race back in 
August, our No. 5 runner ran a mid to high 22, so we’ve dropped that all the way to a low 21.” 
 
The Panthers finished with 17 points in the team race, followed by Pasco-Hernando with 46. Chipola College was 
third with 75 and Warner was fourth with 84. 
 
The Panthers are the only team from the Atlantic region to be ranked in the United States Track & Field and Cross 
County Coaches Association poll and jumped up to No. 18 from No. 25 after solid showings in Gainesville and 
Titusville. 
 
Even though the team is in its first year a trip to Nationals in Iowa is now becoming distinct possibility. Saturday’s 
decisive victory over Pasco-Hernando, who was earlier ranked ahead of South Florida in the polls and is still receiving 
votes, should work to the team’s advantage. 
 
“Based off our team results we did really well against the competition so I can see us maintaining, or hopefully moving 
up,” Schult said. “It was all about the competition today and we beat what we needed to beat.” 
 
Schult said the upcoming meet at Disney on Saturday will be a big one for the team. Johnson County, who is ranked 
No. 13, has confirmed its participation and schools have until the end of the day to register. Schult said it was nice to 
get to run at home. 
 
“Traveling is always fun, but it’s a little more stressful, so I think it was nice for them to wake up in their own beds 
and then just hop in their cars and come down to the college,” she said. “From my standpoint, I was very happy not 
to have to drive the van this weekend.” 
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